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PLANNING BOARD 
27 School Street 

HILLSBOROUGH, NH 
May 17, 2017 

 
 

       DATE APPROVED:  06/21/2017 
TIME: 7:01 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
CHAIRMAN: Herman Wiegelman 
FIRST VICE CHAIRMAN: Donald Solomon 
SECOND VICE CHAIRMAN: Gary Sparks 
MEMBERS: Michael Reopel, John Penny and Denise DeForest 
EX-OFFICIO: James Bailey III 
PLANNING DIRECTOR: Robyn Payson  
ALTERNATES: Larry Baker 
EXCUSED:  James Bailey, III, John Penny and Denise DeForest 
 
MEMBERS of the PUBLIC:  Michael Tardiff from Central New Hampshire Regional Planning 
Commission 
 
CALL to ORDER: 
 
Chairman Wiegelman called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL of MINUTES: 
 
Chairman Wiegelman entertained a motion to accept the minutes of May 3, 2017. 
 
Mr. Sparks made a motion to accept the minutes of May 3, 2017 as presented.  Mr. Reopel 
seconded the motion.  The Board voted all in favor except for Mr. Solomon who abstained. 
 
MASTER PLAN: 
 
Mr. Tardiff would like to go over the changes regarding private/public partnerships, additions in 
this current edition, go over the Community Facilities Chapter and discuss a plan to finish this 
project. 
 
Mr. Reopel is interested in how the town can receive more development incentives for the central 
business district.  He also made several suggestions regarding the order of the town’s objectives. 
 
Mr. Tardiff said because the town has an active Hillsborough Reborn Committee, Economic 
Development Committee and Chamber of Commerce this will help move the town forward. 
 
Mrs. Payson said if we contact Plan New Hampshire they will come in and ask us what we want 
to see in Hillsborough such as parking, new buildings, etc., and they bring in septic designers, 
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architects, traffic consultants and everything they need to come up with a plan of the town that is 
amazing.  It solidifies what you are discussing and what you envision for the town. 
 
Mr. Reopel said you need to have a vision for people to get excited. 
 
Mr. Reopel commented on the police department’s vision for fifteen new cruisers, adding an 
officer every year for the next three years and adding a dispatcher.  The Board agreed this was an 
issue for the Selectmen. 
 
The Board and Mr. Tardiff continued the master plan discussion. 
 
Mrs. Payson suggested holding a joint meeting of the Economic Development Committee and 
the Planning Board. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
Chairman Wiegelman entertained a motion to adjourn. 
 
Mr. Sparks made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Reopel seconded the motion.  The Board voted all in 
favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 
Iris Campbell 
Recording Secretary 


